
Weber Memorial Report for 2025 Annual Meeting 

 

 

The Weber Memorial site is preparing for a new season.  It is a place where all 

churches can take advantage of the facilities to have a summer church service, a picnic 

or any other event that would be enhanced by the expansive space, peaceful 

atmosphere and natural beauty.  The conference office can be contacted to provide 

details and to schedule. 

 

There were no major projects from the past year.  The grounds have faired the winter 

and spring has come back in abundance.  It is definitely a place worth visiting and even 

if just to walk the cemetery to view the gravestones of the early pioneers of our faith and 

our churches. 

 

Tony and Rhonda have been the on-site caretakers for many years and are there to 

tend to the grass, to trim and to prepare the church and pavilions for events.  There are 

restrooms for convenience as well as a fire pit (must bring your own wood) for making 

special memories. 

 

Thank you to all who have made donations, have had events and have visited to 

support Weber Memorial which continues its purpose as a tribute to Rev. John William 

Weber “as long as sun and moon shine, trees grow and waters run”. 

 

 

Kris Long 


